MINUTES OF THE STREETS SIDEWALKS AND SEWERS MEETING

Date:

June 7, 2022

Time:

6:30 p.m.

Present:

Chairman Michael Vanni, Councilman Charlie Malta and Councilwoman Natalie

Antosh

Also present: City Engineer Tim McLaughlin, Service Director Todd Shannon, Councilwoman Monica Koudela, Councilwoman Theresa Bisbee, Councilman David Phares, Finance Director Cheryl Benedict and Chief Building Inspector Sean Brennan

The meeting was called to order at 6:31 p.m. by Chairman Vanni

Discussion: City Engineer Tim McLaughlin provided an update and overview of on-going and future sewer and street projects starting with the upcoming E. 327th Street sewer rehab project which will include the lining of the sewers from Parkland to Lakeshore Blvd., resurfacing the entire street, and replacing laterals in the right of way as needed. The funding for this project is basically in place and will be further discussed at the Finance meeting scheduled for June 16th.

We are at the OPWC pre-application stage for the Fairway Blvd. project. Funding for this will also be discussed at the upcoming Finance Committee meeting including us hoping to share in some of the cost with the City of Wickliffe.

The Striping Program has an estimated cost of \$75,000 to \$100,000 with an expected advertising date of August and work to be started in the Fall.

On-going projects discussed include the Lateral Program which has an estimated completion date in July as we were able to repair more laterals than originally thought of at the time of budget. The Road Program is estimated to now be completed at the end of July due to a drainage issue which needs to be resolved at E. 310th and Wellner. The E. 328th Street Sewer Rehab project will be going out to bid on 6/14. This project has an estimate of \$750,000 with the funding coming from OPWC, ARPA, and Stormwater Management. The Senior Center HVAC project will also be rebid on 6/14 with an estimated cost of \$231,400, and we will be smoke testing 8 streets on the west section of the City around Manry Park in July and August.

Tim and Todd also gave an update on the Vine Street project which is scheduled for 2024 and the eastern section of Lakeshore Blvd. which is tentatively set for 2029 however Todd believes that it may be sooner.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:13 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Michael Vanni, Chairman

Streets, Sidewalks & Sewers Committee, Willowick City Council